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Southside A’s  

2023 Board of Directors* 

Officers: 

 

Director:  Jim Wingo*     404-683-7344 
nosomi2@gmail.com 

Vice-Director: Tom Romine*   770-527-4039 
modelatom@comcast.net 

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  
            Kathy Kelly-Huey*     770-328-4228 
                    kkhuey@gmail.com 

Treasurer:     Jim Hunter*   770-710-2153 
ytguy@aol.com 

Standing Board Positions: 

Past Dir./Advisor:   
             Jackie Peterson*   770-964-6644 
 jackiepete100@gmail.com  
Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                              (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

gwynshot@aol.com  

Member-at-large: 

Terry Atkins* 

Committee Chairpersons: 
Tech Chair:            Tom Romine  
 

Membership:      Kathy Kelly-Huey 
 
Activities Coordinator: Dick Carne 
 
Mileage keeper:               Pat Tyler 
 

Webmaster: Pat Tyler 
     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell                    

 

**Board Meeting Minutes:  We will now be posting 
our Board Meeting Minutes on the website each 
month. Simply go to the website and click on the link 
under “About” on the home page, or click here.   

 

2023 Southside A’s Club Events   

December 4-6 Tour to Biltmore House for Christmas 
tour. 

 

 

Looking ahead to 2024   

January 6 12th Night Celebration Luncheon, 
The Loft at Due South 

January 8 Board Meeting/2024 Planning 

January 27 LaGrange Mardi Gras! “Let the good 
times roll!” 

Editor’s Note: 

A very Merry Christmas to everyone! It’s hard to 
believe the year is almost at an end…there have been 
so many wonderful and memorable outings for the 
Southside A’s, and it has made the time fly by. 

Let’s enjoy this Christmas season with family and 
friends, and look forward to more adventures in each 
other’s company in 2024. 

--Gwyneth  
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Thoughts from Our Director 

I hope that everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving with their families and friends. We all have so much to be 

thankful for during these turbulent times.  

This coming month we celebrate the birth of Jesus Christ. He is the reason for the season!  

Christmas serves as a beacon of hope and renewal. It reminds us that even in the darkest of times, there is always 

a glimmer of light. The birth of Jesus, signifies a message of hope, peace, and salvation. It is a reminder that no 

matter how challenging or turbulent life may be, there is always a chance for redemption and the possibility of 

a brighter future.   

The joy of Christmas lies in the spirit of love, generosity, and togetherness that it brings. As we celebrate this 

special season, let us embrace the true meaning of Christmas and strive to spread joy, love, and kindness to all 

those around us. May the joy of Christmas fill our hearts and inspire us to make a positive difference in the lives 

of others. Let’s make the spirt of Christmas last throughout the New Year. 

Have a Merry Christmas as we all look forward to a New Year filled with fun and fellowship. 

Warmest Season Greetings,  

--Jim  

             Southsideas.com        

       Visit our website!    Join us on Facebook!   

Biltmore Estate Christmas Tour 

December 4-6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Watch for our recap of the tour in our January issue! 

Happy Birthday!  Happy  Anniversary!  

  
7th    – Wyvonne Hobbs 28th –  Terry & Niva Atkins 
26th  - Cathy McKinney  
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ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING – Mission Accomplished  

 

Our annual business meeting on November 4 went off without a hitch, not that 
any hitches were anticipated! The main order of business was, of course, voting 
for the board that will serve the club in 2024. The esteemed Nominating 

Committee identified the candidates, and presented the slate to the 
membership. In a curious twist of fate, the names looked identical to our current 

board! 

Well, in the absence of any names being offered from the floor, the vote was taken and all 
candidates accepted for another year.  With that task completed we were free to enjoy a 

lovely buffet lunch provided by The Mooving Café, enhanced by table decorations created 
by Nive Atkins. Nive’s talents were on display with glass vases emblazoned with “Southside 
A’s.” In addition, every place was provided with a tasty party favor cup of mixed nuts. Perfect 

all around!  

The 2024 Board of Directors consists of: 

Director - Jim Wingo 

Vice Director- Tom Romine 

Secretary- Kathy Huey 

Treasurer- Jim Hunter 

Member-at-large - Terry Atkins 

Newsletter Editor - Gwyneth Shotwell 

Past Director- Jackie Peterson

 

 

DUES  ARE  DUE!  (past due on January 15) 

Please send your check, made out to “Southside A’s” to: 

Jim Hunter 

599 Bankstown Rd. 

Brooks, GA 30205 

Dues are still ONLY $15 for the year.  

*If any of your personal info has changed, please include with your check.     

**Make sure your MARC dues are renewed, too. 

 



~ 5 ~ 
 

 



~ 6 ~ 
 

Save the date: 

 

LaGrange Mardi Gras!  
January 27, 2024 

 
Once again we are invited to take part in the joyous Mardi Gras 

Parade taking place in January in LaGrange. The theme this 

time is: "Krewe of Mask Goes on Vacation." 

Among parade attendees they have so far are a bagpiper; seven 

floats; the color guard; ROTC “cleanup crew” from Troup 

High. They expect a drum line or band from LaGrange High 

School; Baby Hearts; Classic Cars; and more! And don’t forget 

the After Party….   

 

We can order beads for throwing from our Model A’s, as in the past. Ordering info will follow, including how 

to place an order with the supplier, Toomies, to be picked up by a Krewe of Mask member. 

 Stay tuned! (Rain date is February 10) 

Questions? Contact Terry Atkins at 864-449-7958, twa2@charter.net  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Balance as of September 30, 2023: $3,371.00 

Deposits: Dues; Trilith Tour $631.00 

Expenses:  Webhosting; Trilith 
Tour; Carnegie room rental; J. 
Hunter-Tech Meet. 

 -  $1,134.73 

Balance as of October 31, 2023: $2,867.27 

 

A little chuckle… 

 

“When everything is coming your way, 

you’re in the wrong lane.” 

 

---Stephen Wright 
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The Tech Corner 
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FASHION FINDS…     

From Gwyneth Shotwell 

Here is our final installment for our laundry topic.  It finishes our review with, appropriately, the finishing 

of the process.  Ironing could be a tricky endeavor, making us more appreciative of our modern versions. 

(Thanks to Patricia Menz, Sacramento Capitol A’s, and the MAFCA website.) 
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MAFFI Minute 

Holiday Greetings!  We’re fast approaching Thanksgiving and then roll right into 
Christmas shortly thereafter. MAFFI Trustees Jerry Dennany and Jerry Morrissey, 
along with their Grape Country Model A Club crew, have been out at the museum 
maintaining and fixing the museum’s Model A’s.  

They just finished removing and repairing an engine and a transmission in a 1929 
Tudor.  Next up for work is a 1928 Tudor. Meanwhile, Executive Director, John 
Marshall, and his crew just finished holiday decorating at the museum. The outdoor 

lighting display is magical and the indoor museum exhibits make for nostalgic memories.  If you haven’t 
visited the museum during the holiday season, it’s worth putting on your bucket list! There are displays all 
across the 90 acre campus with a variety of family activities. 

Fundraising for the Model A Museum expansion continues with the Grand Opening planned for 2025.  As you 
and your club plan for holiday giving, consider donating to the Model A Museum, one of the best in the 
country ---and a cause that keeps our cherished hobby growing and in the spotlight. All contributors in a 
selected category will be recognized prominently in the new wing of our museum.  

Donations can be club chapters or individuals. In addition, clubs can give recurring donations by filling out a 
pledge card found at maffi.org (click on donations). For more information on donating, please contact: John 
Begg at 803-727-4392-President@maffi.org or Jerry Morrissey at 269-615-3719 –jertrudy@sbcglobal.net 

Supporter = $500 
         Patron = $1,000                                             Donations should be mailed directly to 
         Bronze = $5,000                                             Model A Ford Foundation, Inc. 
         Silver = $10,000                                              P.O. Box 28 
         Gold = $20,000                                               Peotone, IL 60468-0028 
         Platinum = $50,000 
 
Happy Holiday Season, 
Cindy Ellenbecker, Secretary 
MAFFI Board of Trustees 
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NATIONAL EVENTS IN 2024 
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For Sale/Wanted

    
FOR SALE:   
Slightly used Float-a- motor FRONT motor mount. 

Asking $50.00.  New ones go for $ 75.00 

Contact: Tom Romine 770 527-4039  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FOR SALE:   
1928 Leather Back Fordor Sedan  
Complete frame off restoration.  Excellent 

condition. Runs and handles well.  Regularly 

driven; always garaged. Rose beige original 

color.   

Asking $31,500 

Contact:  David Hadden  770-539-1742 

   davidonnahadden@gmail.com    Buford, GA 
    
 
     
 
 
 

 
 
 
FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.   

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available. Email Jim 

Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 710-2153 

 
 

 
 
FOR SALE:   
1931 Slant Windshield Fordor Sedan 

Complete frame off restoration.  Excellent condition. 

Runs and handles well.  Regularly driven; always 

garaged. Classy wedding car. 

Asking $31,500 

Contact: David Hadden 770-539-1742 

davidonnahadden@gmail.com   Buford, GA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Club Items 

 Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop.   Call Jim Hunter 

@ (770) 710-2153 or ytguy@aol.com 

 

NEED A CLUB NAME TAG?  

Now you can order direct from Shirts Atlanta, 

LLC, located in Tyrone. 

They have been providing 

our tags for many years and 

have everything set to go. 

Simply email them at 

Info@ShirtsAtlanta.com or give them a call at 

770-487-9399. They will handle everything for 

your order, and mail it to you. If you live close 

by you can also stop in and pick up yourself. 
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Application for Club Membership 
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Invitation to join Model “A” Restorers Club 
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

 

 

 
 

Model A Restorers Club Purpose: 

The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

The Southside A’s Newsletter: 

The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted materials 

contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted articles 

must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the views of the 

Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  
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Membership + Initiation Package 

 

 

Join The Model A Ford Club of America 

 
New Membership 

Name      _ 

Spouse's Name     _ 

Address       

City        

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

~ Membership Benefits ~ 

The Restorer magazine • Technical Support • Local 

Chapters•  National  Meets• Era Fashion Guidelines 

• "How To Restore" Series• Judging Standards and 

Restoration Guidelines 

 

Dues per year are 

U.S. Membership - $50 

Canada/Mexico Membership - $60 

International Membership - $70 

Permission n to publish my telephone number in 
future Membership Rosters? Yes:     No: _____ 

 

Gift Membership 

    Make checks or money orders payable to 

MAFCA 

U.S. Funds Only 

Name        

Spouse's Name         

Address     _ 

City      _ 

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

 

 

 
 

Optional Initiation Package 

For New Members Only 

 

 

Return this form and payment to: 
MAFCA 

    1 - Back issue of The Restorer 

1 - MAFCA Lapel Pin 
1 - MAFCA Decal 

1 - Name Badge 

Only $10 extra 

250 South Cypress Street • La Habra, CA 90631-5515 

Source: MAFCA Website 

Revised November 1, 2017 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visa/ MasterCard (circle one) 

Card Number: _______________________________  
Exp. Date:  _ 

Signature:.    

   Membership Only     

For Credit Card Orders ~ 


